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NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS

WELCOME TO LUMEN CHRISTI CHURCH!
Thank you for joining us at Lumen Christi Parish for Mass! Whether you are visiting from another parish or are new to 
the area we are grateful you have chosen to worship with our faith community. We invite you to become a member of 
our parish family. We are a family rooted in the Lord always seeking to build His kingdom. Please call the Parish Office at 
(262) 242-7967 for more information on becoming a part of the Lumen Christi Family.

THIS WEEK  
AT THE PARISH
MONDAY
Caregivers Support Group...........9 AM
Room: Sts. Matthew/Mark
RCIA............................................6:30 PM
Room: Sts. Matthew/Mark

TUESDAY
Centering Group...........................2 PM
Room: Chapel

THURSDAY
Adoration/Holy Hour......... 4 - 5:15 PM
Room: Church
Note: Check to see if group is 
meeting virtually or via Zoom before 
coming in.

SNOW CLOSING
Please know that if the school is 
closed due to weather issues, it will 
be announced on most network 
channels. If the school is closed, all 
parish activities in the building will be 
canceled EXCEPT daily Mass.

PRAYER FOR THE NEW YEAR
Let us now pray for God’s blessing in the new year.

Remember us, O God; from age to age be our comforter.

You have given us the wonder of time,  
blessings in days and nights, seasons and years.

Bless your children at the turning of the year and fill the months ahead  
with the bright hope that is ours in the coming of Christ.

You are our God, living and reigning, forever and ever.

Amen. (© USCCB)

Stay informed of current happenings and the latest news at the parish though 
EMAILS called FLOCKNOTES!

TO SIGN UP FOR FLOCKNOTES: 
1. Go to the parish website.

2. Scroll down to the middle of the homepage to FLOCKNOTE SIGNUP and enter 
your name and email address.

3. OR call the parish office at (262) 242-7967 and we will get you signed up!

CENTERING PRAYER
Centering Prayer is now every 
Tuesday from 2 – 3:00 PM in the 
chapel. For more information,  
please contact Gretchen Peterson 
(262) 240-0087.
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NEWS & ANNOUNCEMENTS

PLEASE SUPPORT OUR 
GENEROUS ADVERTISERS!  
THEY MAKE OUR BULLETIN 
POSSIBLE!

EPIPHANY  
OF THE LORD 
Today we celebrate the Epiphany! 
Epiphany means “an appearance or 
a showing.” Jesus was shown to the 
world on this day, when the Magi 
found him in Bethlehem.

EPIPHANY DOOR BLESSING
Pray the following prayer and then 
write 20+C+M+B +21 in chalk over your 
front door (representing the names 
of the Magi-Caspar, Melchior and 
Balthazar which are inscribed between 
the numbers of the year).

Blessed are you, God of all creation: 
By the guidance of a star, you led 
Seekers to your Son, and by the light 
of faith, you bring us to know Christ 
as our Redeemer, The Messiah you 
have sent.

We ask that this home be a dwelling 
place of goodness, humility, self-
control, mutual respect for one 
another, and hospitality to strangers.

By the light of your star, protect our 
home and guide all who walk through 
this door. We ask this through Christ 
our Redeemer. Amen.
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PRAYER & WORSHIP

MASS INTENTIONS
Monday, January 4
St. Elizabeth Ann Seton, Religious

Tuesday, January 5
St. John Neumann, Bishop 
8:30 AM 	 † Joe Hickey
Wednesday, January 6
St. André Bessette, Religious
8:30 AM 	 † Neal Shaughnessy

Thursday, January 7
St. Raymond of Penyafort, Priest
8:30 AM	 † Richard Casagrande

Friday, January 8
Weekday
8:30 AM 	 † Lee & Marian Goetter 
(No anointing of the sick until further notice.)

Saturday, January 9
Weekday

Vigil: The Baptism of the Lord
4:30 PM 	 † Gerald Schwerm

Sunday, January 10
The Baptism of the Lord
7:30 AM 	 † Rudolph Moravcik
9:00 AM 	 † Mary Ann Kowaleski
11:00 AM 	 For the parishioners of Lumen Christi

Charlotte 
Lombness 
Patrick Lawless
Emma Paulson
Tyler	  
Beata Kim 
Janice Besler

Judy Fuchs 
Matthew Ceelen
Georgia Franzen 
Dave Witman
Elizabeth Voss 
Susan
Rosemary Moore 

Vanessa Kimbrell
Mary Pat Klein
Julie
Diane Schlitz
Art Vercoe
Joan & Frank 
Mikulec

PRAYER REQUESTS

Sunday: Is 60:1-6/Ps 72:1-2, 
7-8, 10-11, 12-13 [cf. 11]/Eph 
3:2-3a, 5-6/Mt 2:1-12   

Monday: 1 Jn 3:22—4:6/
Ps 2:7bc-8, 10-12a [8ab]/Mt 
4:12-17, 23-25

Tuesday: 1 Jn 4:7-10/Ps 
72:1-2, 3-4, 7-8 [cf. 11]/Mk 
6:34-44

Wednesday: 1 Jn 4:11-18/Ps 
72:1-2, 10, 12-13 [cf. 11]/Mk 
6:45-52

Thursday: 1 Jn 4:19—5:4/Ps 
72:1-2, 14 and 15bc, 17 [cf. 
11]/Lk 4:14-22a

Friday: 1 Jn 5:5-13/Ps 
147:12-13, 14-15, 19-20 
[12a]/Lk 5:12-16

Saturday: 1 Jn 5:14-21/Ps 
149:1-2, 3-4, 5 and 6a and 9b 
[cf. 4a]/Jn 3:22-30

Next Sunday: Is 42:1-4, 6-7/
Ps 29:1-2, 3-4, 3, 9-10 [11b]/
Acts 10:34-38/Mk 1:7-11 or Is 
55:1-11/Is 12:2-3, 4bcd, 5-6 
[3)]/1 Jn 5:1-9/Mk 1:7-11

WEEKLY READINGS

COMMUNION SERVICES
Monday - Friday | 7:15 AM & Saturday | 8:30 AM

THE HOLY FATHER’S PRAYER 
INTENTION FOR JANUARY: 
HUMAN FRATERNITY
May the Lord give us the grace to live 
in full fellowship with our brothers and 
sisters of other religions, praying for one 
another, open to all.

Masses will be offered at the Missionary 
Fraternity of Mary in Guatemala for: 
† Bob Downey	 † Bryan Reindl	 † George P Murphy

THE FOLLOWING RECENTLY RECEIVED  
THE SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM:

Claire Madeline Carter,  
daughter of Chris and Jenny

SACRAMENT OF BAPTISM
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CHRISTMAS ANGEL TREE - THANK YOU!
Thank you to all who spread Christmas joy this Advent season by participating 
in the Christmas Angel Tree program. Even though things looked a little 
different this year, your generous giving did not waver. Many blessings were 
received and tangible signs of God’s love for all became visible. The gifts, 
which were so lovingly chosen by you, were gratefully received by over 85 
children and 100 plus families served by the Riverwest Food Pantry. The 
tremendous outpouring of love to our neighbors through your generous giving 
is heartwarming and inspiring. Thank you so much!

CHRISTIAN SERVICE
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CHRISTIAN SERVICE

WE ARE HERE TO ASSIST
The St. Vincent de Paul Society exists 
to assist those in need. If you know of 
someone who needs our assistance 
or you need help and would like to 
contact a Lumen Christi St. Vincent 
de Paul Society member, please call 
the Parish Office.

STEWARDSHIP
CORNER
“..they fell down and 
worshiped him.  Then they 
opened their treasures and 
offered him gifts of gold, 
frankincense, and myrrh...”  
- Matthew 2:11

Notice the order of events 
in the Magi’s visit. First, they 
knelt before Jesus & prayed to 
Him. Then they presented Him 
with their gifts. We, too, must 
take time to pray before we 
present our gifts to the Lord. 
We never know what God may 
be asking us to share!

SPACE IS AVAILABLE IN OUR CEMETERY
Burial plots are available in the west section of our cemetery which is located 
across the street from the church.  A single plot is 10’ X 5’ and currently costs 
$1,000. As of March 1, 2021, the cost of a single plot will increase to $1,500. 
One full body or three cremains (or a combination) can be buried in a single plot. 
When visiting the cemetery, FOR YOUR SAFETY, please park on Range Line 
road or in the Lumen Christi parking lot. Do not park on Mequon road.

If you are considering an above ground burial, there is space available in our 
columbaria.  Each niche costs $2,700 and holds up to two urns.

Please see our Cemetery brochure with information on both in-ground and 
above-ground burials. It can be found in the parish office or at lumenchristiparish.
org/funeral.

To discuss your burial needs, please contact Jane Bartlett, Director of Finance, 
at bartlettj@lumenchristiparish.org or Fran Blaubach, Parish Administrative 
Assistant, at blaubachf@lumenchristiparish.org or at 262-242-7967.

JOIN US FOR A REFLECTION & OPEN DIALOGUE
The Lumen Christi Human Concerns Commission invites you to join us 
for a reflection and discussion of the interview between John Pace of 
St Hyacinth’s Co-op, and Dr. Greg Von Roenn of Lumen Christi. In this 
interview, John Pace talks about St Hyacinth’s families who desire to be  
US citizens and are facing challenges in achieving their dream. We hope  
you can join us via Zoom for reflection on and discussion about families 
 in our sister parish community who are undocumented. Please go to  
bit.ly/2Wmx498 to register online by January 4, and email Catherine 
Orr with any questions.
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FAITH FORMATION

THAT MAN IS YOU  
NEW SESSION STARTING 
JANUARY 29!
Friday Mornings | 6:00 AM  
St. Cecilia Hall
Christ didn’t say, “I make new things.” 
He said, “I make all things new.” 
Pease join other men of Lumen 
Christi as we renew our faith and 
spiritual lives, becoming better men. 
New year - NEW format! Multiple 
speakers. Father, brother or son; we 
all need this right now! 

Questions? Contact Doug Borys at 
borys601@wi.rr.com.  

PLANTING 
SEEDS 
Planting Seeds is a new 
initiative that strives to ‘plant 
the seeds’ of faith in the hearts 
of our parishioners with 
monthly reflections on various 
aspects of the faith. Church 
teachings, biblical stories, 
liturgical customs, architectural 
features, and cultural practices 
will be explored in order to 
fulfill the role of the parish 
as the preeminent place for 
catechesis. We hope you will 
enjoy these short pieces and 
explore our immensely rich 
faith tradition. Look forward to 
our first edition on an aspect of 
the Mass and how it developed 
into today.

THE SAVIOR THAT GOD SENT
On Wednesday, December 16th, the long standing 1st grade tradition, The Savior 
That God Sent, couldn't be missed and therefore went virtual! Audiences were able 
to tune into the live-stream to watch the performances – Mrs. Wermer's class at 
10:00 AM and Mrs. Paulson's class at 11:00 AM. Check out the photos from both 
performances below! If you'd like to go back and watch it, check out the parish's 
YouTube Channel at bit.ly/lcchannel! Just look for the special events playlist!

LUMEN CHRISTI CATHOLIC SCHOOL

"An angel appeared with news of great 
joy – the birth of a Savior – a baby boy."

– 1st Grade performance of 
The Savior That God Sent
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Please call the leader of each group to be included in these activities.  
New participants are always welcome!

FAITH FORMATION

TUESDAY EVENING BOOK CIRCLE
All are welcome to join us! Our January 5th book for 
discussion is Snow in August by Pete Hamill We will  
not be meeting in the church building, but contact  
Judy Gilroy at (262) 242-4278 or rgilroy@wi.rr.com  
for meeting details.

THURSDAY MORNING BOOK CIRCLE
All are welcome to join the Lumen Christi Morning Book 
Circle on the third Thursday of the month at 9:30 AM  
for a Zoom book discussion. On January 21st we will 
discuss The Book Woman of Troublesome Creek by Kim 
Richardson, and on February 18th we will discuss The 
Island of Sea Women by Lisa See. Please contact Linda 
Bergemann at k.bergemann@sbcglobal.net to be added 
to the Zoom email list. Happy Reading!

ST. HYACINTH FOOD PANTRY
The greatest needs for the Pantry at this time are:  
soup, peanut butter, toilet paper, shampoo, size 5 & 
6 diapers, baby wipes, bars of soap, tuna and canned 
meats, and used suitcases with rollers. Monetary 
donations are also accepted. Checks can be written to 
St. Hyacinth Food Pantry. For every $1 donated 10lbs. 
of food can be purchased. Pantry now open. Volunteers 
needed. Call Kathy Saiia with any questions (262) 242-
1644.

PRAYER SHAWLS
Bring comfort to others by providing a tangible reminder 
of God's Caring. Knitted or crocheted shawls as well 

as pocket prayer shawls are given to people who are 
homebound or ill, to bring them physical and emotional 
warmth. These can be made alone or with a group and 
are available through the parish office. Please contact 
Gina Spahn at (262) 241-3565 or ginavaspahn@live.com 
for details.

CHILDREN’S CLOTHING CENTER
The Children’s Clothing Center will begin serving urban 
families during the 2020-2021 school year in a newly 
adapted protocol using each school’s social worker as 
the contact person. Pick up and delivery of filled requests 
will be provided by school designated staff. Ladies of 
Charity once again readily accept new and gently used 
kids clothing (think 4K-High School Senior) with drop 
offs welcome in the bins at the North (pillar) entrance of 
Lumen Christi. Please call Cathy Liska (414) 688-4455 with 
questions or inquiries.

WCOF INFORMATION AND STAFF SUPPORT
If you need information about a particular circle and 
there is no contact name, please contact Kathy Shields 
at (262) 512-8981or shieldsk@lumenchristiparish.org, or 
the Parish Office at (262) 242-7967. 

To get listed in the WCOF bulletin, contact Marianne 
Nass at (262) 243-9424 or marianne@valhol.com. Please 
submit items 10 days in advance. Include your email 
address if you want confirmation.

ALL ACTIVITIES ARE OPEN TO ALL WOMEN 
OF THE PARISH! PLEASE JOIN IN!

WOMEN'S CIRCLE OF FAITH
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PARISH INFORMATION

PARISH STAFF
PASTORAL STAFF
Fr. Matthew Jacob, Parish Administrator 
242-7967 | jacobm@lumenchristiparish.org

Fr. Stephen Buting, Associate Pastor 
242-7967 | butings@lumenchristiparish.org

Anthony E Monfre, Deacon 
241-4719 | tmonfre@wi.rr.com

Joseph P Wenzler, Deacon (May-December) 
262-894-3842 | jpwenzler@gmail.com

David Grambow, Deacon  
(414) 690-4600 | dwgrambow@gmail.com

John Shaughnessy, Deacon 
(262) 225-7494 | gardetto07@gmail.com

Catherine Orr, Pastoral Associate 
512-8994 | orrc@lumenchristiparish.org

Jane Bartlett, Director of Finance 
512-8991 | bartlettj@lumenchristiparish.org

Margaret Caldwell, Director of Music & Liturgy 
512-8982 | caldwellm@lumenchristiparish.org

Kate Heinzman, Director of Child Ministry 
512-8983 | heinzmank@lumenchristiparish.org

Amy Kroll, Youth Minister - High School 
512-8989 | krolla@lumenchristiparish.org

Tina Rindt, Outreach & Family Minister 
242-7963 | rindtt@lumenchristiparish.org

Nikki D’Cruz, Youth Minister - Middle School 
242-7963 | dcruzn@lumenchristiparish.org

Kathy Shields, Baptism Coordinator 
512-8981 | shieldsk@lumenchristiparish.org

John Brotherhood, High School & Middle School Coordinator 
brotherhoodj@lumenchristiparish.org

Kelsey Eyers, Communications Coordinator 
242-7967 | eyersk@lumenchristiparish.org

Fran Blaubach, Administrative Assistant 
242-7967 | blaubachf@lumenchristiparish.org

Karen Bersch, General Assistant for Catholic Formation 
512-8983 | berschk@lumenchristiparish.org

Cherie Claussen, Administrative Assistant 
242-7967 | receptionist@lumenchristiparish.org

Laura DeGuire, Administrative Assistant 
242-7967 | receptionist@lumenchristiparish.org

Jill Gahn, Liturgy Administrative Assistant  
242-7973 | gahnj@lumenchristiparish.org

Moira Shaughnessy, Liturgy Administrative Assistant  
242-7973 | shaughnessym@lumenchristiparish.org

Leslie Lorino, Hospitality Coordinator 
242-7967 | lorinol@lumenchristiparish.org

Kelly Ryba, Athletic Director 
242-7960 | rybak@lumenchristiparish.org

Charlie Daub, Maintenance 
242-7967 | daubc@lumenchristiparish.org

PASTORAL COUNCIL CONTACTS
Joe Russell, Chair (414) 287-1414

John Clark, Trustee Secretary (262) 241-9363

Jon VanDrisse, Trustee Treasurer (414) 807-1819

SCHOOL
Kelly Fyfe, School Principal 
242-7960 | fyfek@lumenchristiparish.org

Megan DeGuire, Director of School Recruitment 
512-8996 | deguirem@lumenchristiparish.org

CONTACT US
2750 W Mequon Road, Mequon WI 53092

Phone: (262) 242-7967 | Fax: (262) 242-7970 
Website: www.lumenchristiparish.org 
Facebook: @lumenchristicatholicchurch

PARISH OFFICE HOURS
Monday-Thursday | 8 AM - 4:30 PM 
Friday | 8 AM - 3PM

SACRAMENTS
Reconciliation: Thursdays from 4-5:00 PM and Saturdays 
from 9-10:00 AM or by appointment.

Baptism: Preparation is required. Arrangements can be 
made through the Baptism Coordinator, Kathy Shields 
(512-8981).

Matrimony: By appointment only. Please make 
arrangements at least six months to one year in advance 
by calling the parish office.

FOLLOW THE PARISH ON FACEBOOK!
Make sure to follow Lumen Christi on Facebook! 
Get parish happenings, saint feast days, and more 
right in your Facebook newsfeed! Just search for: 
@lumenchristicatholicchurch

FOLLOW THE SCHOOL ON FACEBOOK & INSTAGRAM
Lumen Christi Catholic School is on Facebook & Instagram! “Like” us 
and follow the exciting and inspirational activities that take place in our 
school. We post something new nearly every day, and would love to see 
you there!


